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July 7, 2015 

 

TO:  Vice Chancellors and Deans 

 

FROM:  Charles D. Leffler, Vice Chancellor for Finance and Administration   

 

SUBJECT: Continuing Budget Authority for Fiscal Year 2015-16 

 

As you are aware, the State Legislature has not reached agreement on the 2015-17 Biennial Budget.  

However, on June 30, 2015, the North Carolina General Assembly ratified, and Governor McCrory 

signed, Senate Bill 534 authorizing continuing budget authority for state government operations.   

 

Specific provisions of the bill relevant to the University are as follows: 

 

• The Continuing Resolution remains in effect until August 14, 2015 or until a new State Budget Bill is 

passed and signed by the governor. 

• The University may continue to expend state appropriated funds at the same level for which 

operations were funded on a continuing basis for FY 2014-15. 

• The language of the Continuing Resolution prohibits employees from receiving any “automatic step 

increases, annual, performance, merit, bonuses, or other increments,” effective on or after July 1, 

2015 until authorized by the General Assembly. 

 

With regard to the last bullet, the campus sought further clarification from UNC-General Administration. 

UNC-GA, in turn, sought clarification from the Office of State Human Resources, who reached out to the 

General Assembly budget writers for additional information. The General Assembly has adjourned until 

July 13, so clarification may not be immediately forthcoming.   

 

Therefore, at present, UNC-GA is advising that UNC system institutions should hold off on processing any 

SPA (SHRA) salary increases, with the exception of promotional increases resulting from job vacancies 

being filled through an externally-posted competitive search. EPA (EHRA) actions should continue to be 

processed in accordance with the guidance issued by UNC-GA on April 30, 2015, which was an 

attachment to the May 11, 2015 memorandum, “Limits on Salary Actions for Fiscal Year 2015-16”. This 

memorandum is attached and is also available on Budget Central: 

http://budget.ncsu.edu/budgetcentral/documents/051115-LimitsonSalary-3D.pdf.  

 

Thank you for your continued patience and diligence as we close the old fiscal year and begin a new one 

in the absence of an approved State budget. 

 

Attachment 

 

cc: W. Randolph Woodson, Chancellor 

Warwick A. Arden, Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost 

Barbara Carroll, Associate Vice Chancellor for Human Resources 

Steve Keto, Associate Vice Chancellor for Finance and Resource Management 

College and Division Business Leads 

http://budget.ncsu.edu/budgetcentral/documents/051115-LimitsonSalary-3D.pdf
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